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Welcome to the Van Nuys-Valley Glen Community of Schools (COS). It gives me great pleasure to return to a 
community that I I have served as a Director of Schools and previous Principal of Grant HS. My connections to the 
community goes back to my childhood as a student at Grant HS and Millikin MS. I am excited about the ongoing 
programs currently in our community of schools and the new opportunities we will collectively create for our students.  I 
look forward to the many occasions to collaborate with our amazing families, school leaders and community partners to 
support our students towards college and career readiness. My hope is you will become an active participant in this new 
Community of Schools model.  Our newsletter, the Van Nuys/Valley Glen Community Connection, will be published 
bi-weekly to communicate the latest updates and resources regarding our school community.  In addition, we will 
highlight our community of schools, profile students and staff, and share voices from the field. I look forward to a 
wonderful school year. I welcome your feedback at pdamonte@lausd.net. 
  

Return to Campus August 18, 2020: Remote Only 
 

While the new school year will begin on August 18, 2020, L.A Unified Superintendent Austin Beutner has announced it 
will not start with students at school facilities. The health and safety of all in the school community is not something we 
can compromise. Schools will utilize distance learning which will be online learning from home 5 days a week. We 
understand the challenge this creates – as parent however this was a tough decision as remote learning is not a 
replacement for in seat learning. Since public health is our foremost priority, we are taking guidance from DPH, CDC, 
CDE, and the County Dept of Health. The District has been actively working on a return to campus plan and hope to 
transition to a hybrid model and eventually a full return to campus.   

 

 

 
 
 

 

Virtual Classrooms Positive Behavior 
Creating a safe, predictable, healthy, welcoming, and affirming virtual learning will provide students with the opportunity 
to actively engage and participate.  We will continue to be mindful of our school wide positive behavior plan 
commitments to be safe, be respectful and be responsible. 
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Expectations: 

• Regular Schedule 

• Daily Attendance will be taken 

• Standards based instruction 

Communications and Engagement: 

• Regular updates by School principal 

• Regular Community Town Hall meetings 

• Ongoing surveys for students and families 

We are SAFE: 

• Practice positive digital      
citizenship 

• Meet in groups initiated/
approved by the teacher. 

• Keep video on  
 

We are RESPECTFUL: 

• Use encouraging and positive 
language 

• Use respectful facial expres-
sions and body language. 

• Honor one voice, speaker at a 
time. 

• Listen to each other. 

• Be open to others opinions 

We are RESPONSIBLE: 

• Be prepared with materials 

• Be on time. 

• Participate in the lesson, be 
engaged. 

• Stay on topic and ask ques-
tions 

• Work to your best ability 

 



Staff Profile: Gonzalo Gonzalez, Plant Manager– Van Nuys HS 

Student Profile:  Yadira Castillo, Grant HS 

Community Profile: Olive Fresh Marketplace– Stephan, Asatur & Sedrah Shishikyan, Owners  

 

Resources: 

Hotlines (6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.) 
Families: 213-443-1300    Employees: 213-241-2700 
http://achieve.lausd.net/resourcesttps://achieve.lausd.net/resources 

Mental Health Support (8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.) 
Student and Families: 213-241-3840 
http://achieve.lausd.net/Page/16559#spn-contents://ac.nee/16559#spn-content 

Local District Northeast Resources for Parents 
Call: 818- 252-5400 (7:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.) 
Email: LDNorthEast@lausd.net 
https://sites.google.com/lausd.net/ldne-resources-for-parents/home 
 

Device Connectivity 
213-443-1300 
http://achieve.lausd.net/itd 

LA Unified is held together by the dedication and pride of its employees and the Plant Manager of Van Nuys High School, Gonzalo 
Gonzales,  is a perfect example of this type employee.  Since 1998, he has given his all to make sure that students and staff have a 
clean and safe school to report to each day. During the shut down,  Mr. Gonzalez rose to the occasion and assisted LDNE staff to get 
the Grab N Go system up and running.  When he was aware that the Principal and SAA were reporting to school every Monday,  
Wednesday and Friday he also reported to support them.  Thank you Mr. Gonzalez for the pride you put into your work and for all you do for VNHS, 
LDNE and LA Unified. You are an example of the many Plant Managers across our Community of Schools that support schools on a daily basis. 

Olive Fresh Garden Marketplace is located on 12521 Oxnard St and has been serving the Van Nuys/Valley Glenn community 
since 2002. It’s truly a family affair, owned and operated by the Shishikyan Brothers, Stephan, Asatur and Sedrah. They are truly 
partners with the community as they employ our families as well as making sure they give back to the local food pantries, espe-
cially during these challenging times. In addition to the market, they have opened Lilit Bakery on Victory and Laurel Canyon, a 
wonderful eatery which has given people an opportunity to sit and have home made pizza, a delicious sandwich, or a sweet bite. 
The brothers begin their day at 12:30 am, in order to make sure they have the freshest produce at a very reasonable price. It is a 
pleasure to be a community partner with such  amazing, and hard working people who are part of our community!  

Yadira Castillo is a 12th grade student at Grant HS.  She has been a member of Grant HS Academic Decathlon team for three 
years, this school year will be her second as captain of the team.  She currently serves as President for Grant’s Latino Unidos 
club.  Yadira has been very reflective with her distant learning experience over the past few months and has found a renewed 
appreciation for the teachers and staff at her school. Yadira had an opportunity to put her thoughts in writing and advises her 
classmates to trust their teachers for the upcoming school year because they truly know what’s best for their students.  
(See pg. 4 for complete article) 

Parent and Community Calendar? 

 

 

    

       

 
Special Education Family Support 

https://achieve.lausd.net/pcss 
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The Van Nuys-Valley Glen      
Community of Schools will prepare   
students for the 21

st
 Century in a 

collaborative, meaningful,          
equitable and diverse community  
of schools that meets highest and 

ethical standards supported by        
partnerships with families,             

businesses and civic organizations 
in an educational environment   
which enables all students to         

achieve their potential and         
contribute to society.   

Device Connectivity Learning 

Mattie Stepanek 

Sign Up for Parent Portal 

Email: spedsfss@lausd.net 

https://achieve.lausd.net/resources
https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/16559


Community of Schools Highlights: Mark Your Calendars! 



Voices From the Field...  
Submitted by: Yadira Castillo, Grant HS Student 

  

Distance learning has been quite an experience for teachers and students alike. Although, new and 

challenging it has strengthened my resolve and helped me find a new appreciation for the teachers 

and staff at my school.  

Having been accustomed to in person learning, I found the shift to online learning difficult. I missed 

being able to simply raise my hand and have my teacher come over to explain a concept to me; de-

spite this shift in environment my teachers were still able to provide that assistance for me online. 

They made themselves disposable at all hours of the day: for anything school related or simply if we 

needed someone to talk to. Despite the difficulty of teaching through Zoom and having to learn new 

methods to administer tests and assignments, teachers managed to do it successfully. Junior year 

was difficult, especially having to adapt, but my teachers took huge steps to ease my burden. I took 

6 AP classes this year and was still able to score three 4s and three 5s because of their help.  

At my high school, distance learning has even somehow found a way to strengthen our community. 

It showed me how hard the staff worked tirelessly to ensure that all students had the same re-

sources and opportunities at their disposal. Also, it showed me how much they cared for our well-

being and how we’re doing at home. Additionally, studying away from school has taught me life 

skills that will certainly be useful in college. There is a certain freedom that comes with distance 

learning because you are forced to hold yourself accountable and, if taken advantage of, it can 

prove to be extremely beneficial. For instance, in order to finish the year off strong, I had to create a 

detailed day-to-day schedule to aid me in staying on track. I believe that being able to do this is an 

important skill to have because this upcoming fall I will be a senior with more responsibilities than I 

can count, but I know now I will be able to balance it all and work efficiently.  

Because of this, I truly advise any underclassmen that may be reading this to truly trust their teach-

ers next year because they know what’s best for their students. While it may not be ideal, I can’t 

wait to see what next year has in store and will make the best of it with my friends and teachers 

(over Zoom calls of course).  

 

Sherman  Oaks EL 

Sylvan Park EL 

Van Nuys EL 

Sylvan Park EEC 
Madison MS 

Millikan Charter & Perf. Arts 
Van Nuys MS 

Grant HS 

London CDC 

London HS 

Rogers HS 

Van Nuys SH 
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Ph:  (818) 440-0021 
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Cardenas EL 

Chandler EL 

Coldwater Canyon EL 

Columbus EL 

Dixie Canyon Comm. Charter 
Erwin EL 

Hazeltine EL 

Kester EL 

Kittridge EL 

Monlux EL 

Riverside Dr. Charter 
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